Parks and Recreation Advisory Board Meeting Action Minutes

May 13, 2021
Advisory Board Members Present: Brian Stevenson, Program Manager
Amanda Aird Dustin Schull, Parks Supervisor
Jim Barnes Erica Behler, Recreation Coordinator
Dahe Chen Ahsamon Ante-Marandi, Program Coordinator
Daniel Christensen
Jeff Redmon Members of the Public Present:
Staff Present:

Jeanna Troha, Assistant City Manager

AGENDA ITEM
CALLED TO ORDER
Minutes

Citizen Input

Agenda
A. Budget Status

B. Director/Assistant
City Manager
Report

C. Parks Report

D. Recreation
Report

ACTIONS
4:00 p.m.
A. Minutes from the April 8, 2021 board meeting were approved 5-0. Amanda

Aird made the motion to approve and Daniel Christensen seconded the
motion.

A. None

A. A PowerPoint was presented on the budget status. This fiscal year the
department brought in a revenue of $118,000, which was 26% of the
projected budget. The Parks and Recreation expenses consisted of $450,000
for parks maintenance, $116,000 for Community Center expenses (materials,
services, and nutrition program), and $150,000 for recreation and admin
materials and services.

B. Assistant City Manager, Jeanna Troha gave a brief introduction about herself
and her background. Jeanna updated the board about how the City Manager
made the decision to open up as many recreation opportunities as we can for
the community while still being safe and following state guidelines.

C. Parks Supervisor, Dustin Schull updated the board about how it has been
unusually hot and dry which has put irrigation into full force keeping the team
busy. WERK week was a success, had volunteers lay out a lot of bark dust in
the parks. The volunteer group SOLVE came in a removed 210 trees of ivy on
Memorial Park trails. Annual flower displays are in at the Town Center Park
sign, Memorial Park entrance, and Murase Plaza signs. Landscaping is
starting on the north segment of RP 7&8 in Villebois. The Parks Maintenance
teams is working through the takeover of Edelweiss Park from the HOA in
Villebois over the next three to four weeks.

D. Recreation Coordinator, Erica Behler updated the board about Spring Fling in
April which was focused around environmental programing to include goat
petting day, in-person vermicomposting classes that was taught by Chris Delk,
virtual giveaways, the Trillium drive-thru (gave away 200 trilliums), and Chalk
the Park in Town Center Park. The team is now working to safely bring back
Movies in the Park, have programs featured in July surrounding Parks and
Recreation month, and putting together a virtual Activity Guide. The
community garden is completely open up; we had a huge influx of people
wanting to sign up for garden plots this year. A new pollinator garden has
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E. Community
Center Report

Board Comments

ADJOURNED

E.

been installed next to the Stein-Boozier Barn and we are working to create
educational and awareness programing around that new garden.

Programs Manager, Brian Stevenson updated the board that the Community
Center is still closed due to state guidelines. County leaders will be speaking
with the state to try to come up with a path to reopen Senior Centers and the
congregate lunch program. Staff at the Community Center are still doing their
best to engage our older adults in the community. Friday May 213!, the
Community Center is holding another Senior Drive-Thru event and will be
handing out ice cream sandwiches, gift bags, and crafts. Fitness Instructor,
Brad Moore who has been providing virtual fitness classes will begin in-person
classes in the park again. Our kitchen staff and SMART transit were able to
provide 24,000 home delivered meals to some of the most vulnerable people
in our community this fiscal year.

. Jeff Redmon asked what the determining factors were to go forward with

Concerts in the Park. Brian responded that while Parks and Recreation
partners with Rotary, it’s the Rotary club that manages that event and it
comes down to whether or not they are comfortable offering the concert series
in this time of covid. Jim Barnes asked if the city would tell organizations that
they couldn’t have an event this summer. Brian said that we would tell
organizations that we will work with them to meet state guidelines and any
additional safety requirements that the city might have. The department is
open to conversations with organizations and would like to support their
efforts.

4:42 p.m.
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